
JUSTIFICATION FOR NO MATERIAL/NON-SUBSTANTIVE CHANGE
FOR OMB CONTROL NUMBER: 1090-0008

JANUARY 21, 2011

This is to request a non-substantive change to increase the number of burden hours estimated 
for this ICR.

On July 9, 2009, this office inadvertently entered 520,000 respondents on a particular survey, 
instead of 10,000.  The result was an overstatement of the burden hours for the survey totaling 
21,250.  This reduced the number of burden hours available for this ICR by over half.  We did 
not realize this error had occurred until a ROCIS message was received indicating that we could 
not submit additional surveys for clearance, because doing so would exceed the total burden 
hours estimated in the ICR.


